
 

 
 
 
 

Chester Metropolitan District 
Regular Commission Meeting 

December 14, 2021 
 

The Chester Metropolitan District’s Regular Commission meeting was held at 6:00 pm on Tuesday, 
December 14, 2021, by WebEx. Commissioners attending were George Wilmore, Chairman; Jean 
Nichols, Secretary; Matt McCrorey, Raymond Douglas, Stephen Woody, Charletta Thompson and Larry 
Loflin. Others in attendance were Fred Castles, Executive Director; Clay Shannon, Manager of 
Information Services; Kelli Johnson, Executive Assistant; Andy Litten, District Engineer; Richard Zhao, 
Finance Manager; Michael Slapnik with Scott and Company; and Arthur Gaston, Attorney.  
 
The Agenda for the December 14, 2021, Board Meeting was posted on the Chester Metropolitan 
District Website one week prior to the meeting. 
 
A quorum was present.  
 
 
Chairman Wilmore called the meeting to order at 6:04 pm.  
 
 
 

Minutes 
 
Chairman Wilmore asked for corrections or additions to the November 9, 2021, minutes. Motion to 
approve the minutes was made by Matt McCrorey, seconded by Jean Nichols, and unanimously approved. 
 
 
 

Public Comment 
 

There were no public comments.  
 
Mr. Castles stated that Michael Slapnik with Scott and Company was in attendance and would give 
presentation of the 2020-2021 Audit. Mr. Castles asked Chairman Wilmore if Mr. Slapnik could present 
first. 
 
Chairman Wilmore agreed for Mr. Slapnik to be moved to the top of the agenda.  
 

2020-2021 Audit Presentation 
 

2020-2021 Audit Presentation: Mr. Slapnik presented the 2020-2021 Audit to the Board. A copy of the 
audit report is attached to the minutes.  

 
 



Old Business 
 
 
 

Filter Plant Report: Mr. Castles read the Filter Plant Report for November. A copy of the report is 
attached to the minutes.  

 
Engineering Report and DMAG: Mr. Litten read the Engineering and DMAG Report for November. 

A copy of the report is attached to the minutes.  
 
 

New Business 
 

Approval of the 2020-2021 Audit  
 

Mr. Zhao stated that it was his recommendation for the Board to approve the 2020-2021 Audit.  
 
 
 
Mr. Douglas asked during discussion if this could be tabled and voted on in a special call meeting.   
 
Mr. Gaston stated that there was a motion and a second on the table, and that the commissioners could 
vote.  
 
Chairman Wilmore asked if there was any discussion. Motion to approve the 2020-2021 Audit was 
made by Jean Nichols, seconded by Matt McCrorey, and approved 6-1.  
 
 
 

 
Reports 

 
 
Director’s Report: Mr. Castles read the Director’s Report for November. A copy of the report is 

attached to the minutes.  
 
Hydrant Report: Mr. Castles read the Hydrant Report for November. A copy of the report is attached 

to the minutes. 
 
Financial Report: Mr. Zhao read the Financial Report for November. A copy of the report is attached 

to the minutes.  
 
 
 

 
 
 



With there being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned. Motion to adjourn was made 
by Matt McCrorey, seconded by Jean Nichols, and unanimously approved. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 6:45 pm. 
 
 
 Approved:      Respectfully Submitted: 
 
 Date: 1-11-2022    By: Kelli Johnson  
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